FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I require information with the regards to the council property next door.

12 Heathcott road. they have had work done. (underpinned)

i would like to know what has been done and why it has been done.

this information is what my home insurance has requested .

it has been a 7 year long battle to get this sorted once and for all.
In this instance, the Council is withholding disclosure of the requested information as it relates to another individual’s home.

The Council considers that the provisions of the exemption to disclosure (a lawful reason under the Act to withhold disclosure of requested information) contained at Section 40 (2) applies.

This has effect where disclosure of personal information (personal data) to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under the Act must be viewed) would breach Data Protection principles-notably the First principle- that of fair, lawful and transparent processing and the Second principle-specific, legitimate and explicit processing.

The Council considers that the provisions of this exemption apply as the personal data in question is being processed for the purposes of housing and related matters, and not for disclosure to the wider world.

This information could be requested by your Insurance Company for Legal Proceedings.  However, they would need to contact the Council directly and there would be a charge of £100 for this data as per the Council’s Information Governance and Risk Policy detailed in the link below:
https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/data-protection-and-foia/information-governance-and-risk-policy/
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
